
                     Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

                           June 16, 1971 

 

ROLL CALL 

 

The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 

regular session at 7:30 P.M. June 16, 1971, in the Civic 

Auditorium at City Hall. Councilmen present and answering roll 

call were:  Raymond Paruch, Harry Colescott, Lawrence Kozisek, 

Theodore Naff, Richard Youngerman, Silas Grantham, and President 

of the Council Stanley Anderson.  Also present were City Manager 

Richard N. Gray, City Attorney Gerald Ashby, and City Clerk Neva 

Lockhart. 

 

MINUTES 

 

It was moved by Councilman Youngerman and seconded by Councilman 

Kozisek that the minutes of the regular Council meeting held on 

June 2, 1971, be approved as written.  Motion carried. 

 

HEARING - ID. ST-71 - RESOLUTION CREATING DISTRICT 

 

This was the advertised date for a hearing upon the creation of 

Street Improvement District ST-71.  Mr. Burley Dickens of 606 

Patterson Road presented a counter petition against the 

improvements proposed for Patterson Road. City Engineer Hickman 

was present and ascertained that the counter petition opposing 

the improvements is 43.04 percent of the total footage abutting 

Patterson.  The petition in favor of the improvements had 40.14 

percent of the total abutting footage.  City Engineer Hickman 

said that the 1510.2 front footage abutting on this section is 

included as Job No. 2 of the bidding documents, which is the 

north and south side of Patterson Road west of 7th Street.  City 

Manager Gray said that he and City Engineer Hickman had reviewed 

the Ordinance and that when a petition to improve is presented 

which is not initiated by Council, it requires at least 30 

percent of the benefitted property owners to petition.  If a 

greater percentage remonstrates against it, the project is 

killed.  City Attorney Ashby concurred.  City Engineer Hickman 

said that this portion, Job No. 2, can be deleted from the total 

job.  The President closed the hearing. 

 

The following Resolution was presented and read: 

 

                    R E S 0 L U T I 0 N 

 

CREATING AND ESTABLISHING IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT NO. ST-71 WITHIN 

THE CORPORATE LIMITS OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO, 

AUTHORIZING THE CONSTRUCTION OF CURBS AND GUTTERS, SIDEWALKS AND 

PAVING ON STREETS AND ALLEYS THEREIN, AND 

PROVIDING FOR THE PAYMENT THEREFOR. 

 



WHEREAS, on May 5, 1971, the City Council of the City of 

Grand Junction, Colorado, passed a Resolution Adopting      

Details, Plans and Specifications for Improvement District No. 

ST-71 and authorizing Notice of Intention to Create said 

District; and 

 

WHEREAS, Notice of Intention to Create said District was duly 

published; and 

 

WHEREAS, a written complaint has been made concerning the  

improvements described as: 

 

Patterson Road, 770 feet west of 7th Street for installation of a 

44 foot paving from back of curb to back of curb with vertical 

curb and gutter on both sides of street with a two-inch asphaltic 

concrete mat with eight inches of three-fourths inch base course 

to be constructed according to City of Grand Junction general 

specifications, and a three and one-half foot sidewalk on both 

sides; concerning the following: 

 

All of Lots 4 through 9 and the South 35 feet of Lots 3 of 

Fairmount Heights Subdivision; also North 150 feet of the East 

800 feet of the Northeast Quarter Northwest Quarter of Section 11 

Township 1 South Range 1 West, U.P.M. in the City of Grand 

Junction, Colorado. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE 

CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION: 

 

1. That said Improvement District No. ST-71 be, and the same is 

hereby, created and established, and that construction of curbs 

and gutters, sidewalks and paving of streets and alleys therein 

be, and the same is hereby authorized and directed, in accordance 

with the Resolution Adopting Details, Plans and Specifications 

prepared and filed therefor, except as to those improvements upon 

which written complaint has been made as above stated. 

 

2.  That the construction of curbs and gutters, sidewalks and 

paving of streets and alleys shall be made by contract let to the 

lowest, reliable and responsible bidder after public advertise-

ment, except that if it be determined by the City Council that 

the bids are too high, and that the proposed improvements can be 

efficiently made by the City, the City may provide that the 

construction shall be made under the direction and control of the 

City Manager by hiring labor by the day or otherwise, and by 

purchasing all necessary material, supplies and equipment. 

 

3.  That the improvements in said District were duly ordered 

after notice duly given; that a remonstrance was filed against 

the improvements called for on Patterson Road as above described 

but no other remonstrance was filed against the creation or 

establishment of said district, or any of the proceedings adopted 

therefor, and that all conditions precedent and all requirements 



of the laws of the State of Colorado, the Charter of said City, 

and Ordinance No. 178, as amended, being Chapter 18 of the Code 

of Ordinances of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, have been 

strictly complied with. 

 

4.  That the description of the curbs and gutters, sidewalks and 

paving of streets and alleys to be constructed, the boundaries of 

said Improvement District, the amounts to be assessed, the number 

of installments and assessments, the time in which the cost shall 

be payable, the rate of interest on unpaid installments, and the 

manner of apportioning and assessing such cost, shall be as 

prescribed in the Resolution adopted for said District on the 5th 

day of May, 1971, and in accordance with the published Notice of 

Intention to Create said District, except as above stated. 

 

5.  That after the construction of said improvements in said 

district has been let, the Council shall, by resolution, provide 

for the issuance of public improvement bonds for said Improvement 

District No. ST-71 for the purpose of paying the cost and 

expenses of construction of said District. 

 

PASSED and ADOPTED this 16th day of June, 1971. 

 

s/Stanley R. Anderson 

President of the Council 

 

ATTEST: 

 

s/Neva B. Lockhart 

City Clerk 

 

It was moved by Councilman Paruch and seconded by Councilman 

Youngerman that the foregoing Resolution be passed and adopted as 

read.  Roll was called with the following result: 

 

Those voting AYE: 

 

President of the Council:  Stanley R. Anderson 

              Councilmen:  Harry 0. Colescott 

                           Silas Grantham 

                           Lawrence L. Kozisek 

                           Theodore N. Naff 

                           Raymond R. Paruch 

                           Richard G. Youngerman 

 

Those voting NAY:          None 

 

The seven members of the Council having voted in favor of the 

motion, the President declared the motion carried and the 

Resolution duly passed and adopted. 

 

BIDS - I.D. ST-71 - AWARD OF CONTRACT TO UNITED SAND & GRAVEL - 

$55,590.74 



 

City Manager Gray read a "memo" from City Engineer Hickman 

regarding the bid opening for I.D. ST-71.  Bids were opened at 

2:00 P.M. on Tuesday, June 15, and are as follows: 

 

Elam Construction, Inc.                        $92,179.85 

United Sand & Gravel                           $72,326.70 

Burks & Company                               $113,098.50 

Engineer's Estimate                            $84,112.65 

 

City Engineer Hickman had anticipated the counter petition on Job 

No. 2 so had sent out an addendum regarding the possibility that 

it might be deleted from the final contract.  The adjusted bids 

would be: 

 

Elam Construction, Inc.                          $70,866.05 

United Sand & Gravel Company                     $55,590.74 

Burks & Company                                  $88,418.45 

Engineer's Estimate                              $64,110.95 

 

City Engineer Hickman and City Manager Gray recommended the award 

of the contract to United Sand & Gravel Company contingent upon 

their providing an asphalt plant which will meet City 

specifications. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Colescott and seconded by Councilman 

Grantham that the I.D. ST-71 contract be awarded to United Sand 

Gravel Company in the amount of $55,590.74 with the contingency 

that the contractor provide an asphalt plant to meet City 

specifications.  Motion carried. 

 

City Engineer Hickman noted that the contractor has until October 

15 of this year for the completion of the contract. 

 

BIDS - CURB, GUTTER & SIDEWALK REPAIRS, 1971 - CONTRACT AWARDED 

TO FRED CUNNINGHAM - $3,721 

 

Bids were opened at 2:00 P.M. Monday, June 14, for the 1971 Curb, 

Gutter and Sidewalk Repairs. One bid was received. 

 

Fred Cunningham                           $3,721.00 

Engineer's Estimate                       $3,263.25 

 

It was noted by City Engineer Hickman that Fred Cunningham 

qualified his bid to extend the completion date to September 1 

rather than August 1 as called for in the bidding documents.  The 

City Engineer said that this work needs to be done due to the 

many water line breaks.  The City does not have adequately 

trained concrete men or time for them to do the work. City 

Engineer Hickman and City Manager Gray recommended the award of 

the contract to Fred Cunningham in the amount of $3,721.00 with a 

time extension to September 1, 1971. 

 



It was moved by Councilman Youngerman and seconded by Councilman 

Naff that the contract be awarded to Fred Cunningham in the 

amount of $3,721.00 with the time extension to September 1. 

Motion carried. 

BIDS - SS 29-71 - AWARD OF CONTRACT TO SMITH WELDING - $21,679 

 

Bids were opened at 3:00 P.M. Tuesday, June 15, for Sanitary 

Sewer 29-71.  Bids were as follows: 

 

J. D. Dye Construction Company                   $22,356.90 

Grand Valley Construction Company                $28,399.00 

George Tilton Construction Company               $23,871.00 

Scheierman Construction Company                  $27,877.35 

Smith Welding & Construction Company             $21,679.00 

Engineer's Estimate                              $23,929.00 

 

It was the recommendation of City Engineer Hickman and City 

Manager Gray that the contract be awarded to Smith Welding & 

Construction Company on the low bid of $21,679.00. 

 

City Engineer Hickman noted that Smith Welding has had three 

contracts with the City this year, and they do a very good job. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Youngerman and seconded by Councilman 

Grantham that the contract for Sanitary Sewer 29-71 be awarded to 

Smith Welding & Construction Company in the amount of $21.679.00 

Motion carried. 

 

HEARING - REQUEST FOR REZONING - PROPOSED ORDINANCE 

 

This was the date advertised and scheduled for a hearing upon the 

request for rezoning of property on the Northwest corner of First 

and Orchard Avenue owned by City Market. City Attorney Ashby 

explained that under the zoning ordinance, they are permitted 

50,000 square feet in B-2 (Neighborhood Business) and 3/5ths of 

that same amount for parking.  This request would bring the total 

B-2 (Neighborhood Business) area to 49,830 square feet, and the 

total P (Parking) area to 29,524 square feet.  Councilman Paruch 

said that this was a recommendation of the Planning Commission.  

There being no written comments and no one in the audience to 

protest, the President closed the hearing. 

 

The following entitled proposed ordinance was introduced and 

read:  AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE ZONING MAP, A PART OF CHAPTER 32 

OF THE CODE OF ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, BY 

CHANGING THE ZONING ON CERTAIN LANDS WITHIN THE CITY.  It was 

moved by Councilman Paruch and seconded by Councilman Grantham 

that the proposed ordinance be passed for publication.  Motion 

carried. 

 

HEARING LIQUOR LICENSE - CHANGE OF OWNERSHIP - APPROVED 

 

This was the scheduled date for a hearing upon the application of 



Americo Benetti and Mary Ann Benetti for a liquor license for the 

Crown Liquors, 119 South 4th Street.  A letter from Chief of 

Police Karl Johnson was read.  Chief Johnson said he has made an 

investigation into the qualifications of the applicants and has 

discussed with them the regulations under which such a business 

must be operated.  Chief Johnson said that on the basis of 

information available, there appears to be no reason why the 

application should not be approved.  There were no written 

protests, and no one in the audience to protest.  The President 

closed the hearing. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Youngerman and seconded by Councilman 

Grantham that the application be approved and the license issued 

when the State license has been received.  Motion carried with 

Councilman Paruch voting NAY.  The President declared the motion 

carried. 

 

DAYS - YOUTH OF QUARTER HORSE ASSOCIATION TO SELL TICKETS JUNE 23 

 

Mr. Virgil Van Dyke, representing the Sheriff's Posse, appeared 

before the Council to request permission for the youth of the 

Quarter Horse Association to sell tickets to the rodeo in the 

Downtown Shopping Park on Wednesday, June 23, 1971. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Youngerman and seconded by Councilman 

Kozisek that permission be granted the youth of the Quarter Horse 

Association to sell tickets in the Shopping Park on Wednesday, 

June 23, 1971.  Motion carried. 

 

TOPICS (TRAFFIC OPERATIONS PROJECTS TO IMPROVE CAPACITY AND 

SAFETY) 

 

State Highway District Engineer Richard Prosence appeared before 

the Council to discuss the TOPICS program with them.  Mr. 

Prosence reported that the Governor signed the new Highway Budget 

a couple of weeks ago, and Mr. Prosence wanted to discuss some of 

the projects affecting the City that they did not receive and 

some they did get and what they plan to do with the money. 

 

One project they didn't get was the overlay of North Avenue and 

the Freeway which has been requested for three years in a row.  

Mr. Prosence indicated that a request for this badly needed work 

will be placed before the Highway Commission again next year. 

 

Although construction money for Highway 340 west over to the 

Redlands was not granted, they did receive $100,000 for the right 

of way for this project.  A Public Hearing was held in Civic 

Auditorium on Tuesday night, June 15, and they are planning to 

proceed with the work, although it will be at least a year before 

actual construction starts on that particular work. 

 

Received also was $100,000 and a new TOPICS project.  TOPICS 

stands for Traffic Operations Projects to Improve Capacity and 



Safety.  Mr. Prosence said they are ready to advertise and take 

bids on the first $80,000 project, which is for the synchro-

nization and improvement of the signal system in Grand Junction. 

 Mr. Prosence reported that TOPICS is financed by 57 percent 

Federal money and 43 percent from other sources.  In the State of 

Colorado, the State Highway Commission has adopted a policy that 

if the City provides the preliminary engineering, the Highway 

Department matches the Federal funds.  Mr. Prosence said the City 

has no investment in the project other than the cost of 

engineering.  He commented that it will be left up to the City to 

decide how this $100,000 is to be spent.  TOPICS money is to be 

spent for improving existing streets or intersections, such as 

the development of a one-way street plan.  He suggested that the 

money could be spent for the improvement of the access in the 

industrial area in the south part of town.  Or it could be spent 

on the elimination of the bottleneck on North 12th Street and 

Orchard Avenue where the street suddenly narrows because of the 

Grand Valley Canal.  Mr. Prosence said they would be anxious for 

the engineering to proceed on this work so that the construction 

project could be let sometime this fall. 

 

Mr. Prosence reported that they also received $500,000 for 

improvement of the so-called Freeway beginning here in Grand 

Junction and continuing east as far as Fruitvale Corner.  This 

would be adding two lands to the present two lands so that it 

becomes a four-lane highway as far as Fruitvale Corner.  

Regarding this project, Mr. Prosence said there is one thing 

demanded as a decision from the Council.  The Highway Department 

has been encouraging a series of projects that improves the 

aesthetic appearance of the entrances to the City.  He wanted to 

know the feeling of the City regarding the end of Desert Vista 

Park out to as far as the intersection at the end of Main Street, 

which would be a two- to three-block area.  Subject to approval 

of the Denver office, Mr. Prosence offered the installation of 

the sprinkling systems and the landscaping of the area if the 

City would take all the obligation of supplying maintenance and 

supplying water. 

 

President Anderson said the City would like to refer the question 

of the green area and the maintenance to Jim Wysocki of the Parks 

Department and then come back to Mr. Prosence with a decision. 

 

DAYS REQUEST OF ORCHARD MESA LITTLE LEAGUE TO SELL RAFFLE TICKETS 

IN SHOPPING PARK ON SATURDAY, JUNE 26 - GRANTED 

 

Mr. Keith Owens, representing the Orchard Mesa Little League, 

appeared before the Council to request permission to sell raffle 

tickets in the Downtown Shopping Park on Saturday, June 26. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Colescott and seconded by Councilman 

Youngerman that permission be granted to the Orchard Mesa Little 

League for the sale of raffle tickets in the Shopping Park on 

June 26. Motion carried. 



 

Councilman Paruch moved that before proceeding with the next item 

on the agenda, the City Manager's discussion of the rack concerts 

in Lincoln Park be moved forward to this time.  Councilman Naff 

seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

 

LINCOLN PARK ROCK CONCERTS  - DRINKING FOUNTAIN IN LINCOLN 

PARK 

 

City Manager Gray said he was put on the agenda for a discussion 

of the musical productions, usually called rock concerts, because 

of the number of calls, letters, and complaints that have been 

received by both the City Manager and the Police Department. 

Since this has become a matter of public interest and concern, 

Mr. Gray felt the City Council should give some guidance in their 

policy level. 

 

City Manager Gray said that these concerts started a number of 

weeks ago, the first being held without a permit.  After this, 

there were permits taken out, primarily by Mr. Zamora.  The 

Administration set up certain guidelines in conformity with the 

Ordinance governing the use of the park, and they tried to work 

with the group in order for them to have a place for the music 

and at the same time trying to meet the public demand regarding 

the complaints and criticisms about the noise emitting from this 

type of music. 

 

City Manager Gray said the culmination of all this came about on 

Sunday, June 6. A permit had been issued for a concert at Lincoln 

Park from 1:30 to 5:30 P.M.   City Manager Gray said he received 

several calls at home from citizens who reside on Gunnison and 

12th Street.  One of the citizens suggested that Mr. Gray should 

go to the park, which he proceeded to do.  There was a concert in 

progress and his observations would be that he found the young 

people orderly.  However, he felt the thing that was agitating 

the residents in the area was the noise level emanating from the 

amplifiers.  The guitars and a harmonica were connected to these. 

City Manager Gray read some of the letters he has received since 

this concert.  At this time, a T.V. cameo tape that records 

simultaneously with the picture was shown by Sgt. George Baxter 

of the Police Department. 

 

Mr. John Zamora, who was scheduled on the agenda for this time to 

present a petition for a drinking fountain at the flag pole in 

Lincoln Park and to discuss the rock concerts, appeared before 

the Council.  He made the request for the drinking fountain, but 

said the petition had been torn or lost.  He said the petition 

had approximately 2500 signers. 

 

  Mrs. Lorraine Brandt, 1300 Block Gunnison, appeared 

before the Council to state that she did not feel the residents 

in the area should have to suffer from this noise level.  She 

said that most of the residents are older, retired people.  She 



reported that a petition is being circulated in the neighborhood 

against this sort of thing. 

 

Mr. Dixon Colbert came before the Council and stated that in the 

City, where he used to live, they had concerts in the park with a 

bowl behind the 50-piece orchestra. He commented that perhaps the 

volume could be turned down to the amplifiers in Lincoln Park. 

 

A Mr. McBride came before the Council and said that these are 

public parks.  The Sunday this concert was held, there was no 

room for anyone else. 

 

A Mr. Rolaine appeared before the Council and said that he does 

not think that the group should have been put on a camera.  He 

said this was just starting trouble. 

 

President Anderson asked City Manager Gray how much a drinking 

fountain in Lincoln Park would cost.  It was estimated at 

approximately $1,000.  City Manager Gray said that he would not 

recommend the drinking fountain for two reasons; 1. The money is 

not budgeted, and 2. With the number of drinking fountains in 

this area in Lincoln Park, he does not think another is needed 

now.  He suggested that the Council could consider this at the 

time next year's budget is prepared. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Kozisek and seconded by Councilman 

Youngerman that the matter of an additional drinking fountain for 

Lincoln Park be considered in next year's budget.  Motion 

carried, with Councilman Paruch voting NAY. 

 

The discussion about the rock concerts was brought up again.  Mr. 

Zamora as well as others in the audience said they could not play 

their guitars and other instruments without the amplifiers, and 

they stated that they could not turn down the volume. 

 

Councilman Paruch suggested that the City should get someone with 

a decibel meter and come to Lincoln Park and make some tests in 

regard to the sound level. 

 

Mr. Jameson asked who is providing the power for these concerts. 

 He suggested that a meter be set up and let them pay for their 

power. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Colescott and seconded by Councilman 

Paruch that no permits be issued until the next City Council 

meeting on July 7, and that a committee be formed to check into 

the sound level so that an Ordinance can be prepared.  Notion 

carried. 

 

DAYS - ANNUAL KIWANIS PANCAKE BREAKFAST FRIDAY, JUNE 25 

 

A letter from Mr. Alden Spooner, General Chairman of the Kiwanis 

Club was read in which he requested permission for the Kiwanis to 



use 10 parking spaces on the North side of Main Street between 

5th and 6th Streets for the annual Kiwanis Pancake Breakfast on 

Friday, June 25. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Youngerman and seconded by Councilman 

Grantham that the Kiwanis Club he granted permission for the use 

of the 10 parking spaces on Main Street for the annual Pancake 

Breakfast on June 25.  Motion carried. 

 

REQUEST FOR LEASE EXTENSION OF BUILDING AT 134 WEST AVENUE - 

TABLED 

 

A letter was read from Irene C. Wubben, a member of the 4C 

Committee, requesting the lease extension on the building at 134 

West Avenue. The 4C Committee is using this building for a Day 

Care Center.  The present lease between the City and the 4C 

Committee expires on August 31, 1971. 

 

City Attorney Ashby suggested that copies of this lease be given 

to Councilman Grantham and Councilman Kozisek so that they would 

be familiar with the request. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Paruch and seconded by Councilman Naff 

to table this matter until the next meeting on July 7, 1971.  

Motion carried. 

 

D. G. SON OFFER TO PURCHASE LOTS 13-16, BLOCK 13, MILLDALE SUB-

DIVISION SECOND AVENUE AND 10TH STREET 

 

A letter from D. G. Son, SF & B Rentals, was read in which he 

offered to purchase City-owned Lots 13 through 16, Block 13, 

Milldale Subdivision.  This property is located at Second Avenue 

and 10th Street.  Mr. Son offers to purchase these four lots from 

the City for $3,000.  He said he plans to improve this property 

so that it will give the City a good tax income. 

 

  City Attorney Ashby said that some years ago these lots 

were appraisEd for $2,000.  He feels that the offer of $3,000 is 

a fair value for these lots, and it does get them back on the tax 

roll.  These are vacant lots as the City is not using them. 

 

Mr. Barclay Jameson asked if Mr. Son had indicated how he would 

use the property.  Mr. Jameson had heard that Mr. Son was 

planning a junk yard.  City Attorney Ashby said that Don Warner 

would check the zoning in this area and that he would check with 

Mr. Son about the use. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Youngerman and seconded by Councilman 

Paruch that City Attorney Ashby prepare a Resolution and bring to 

the next City Council meeting authorizing the sale of these four 

lots.  Motion carried. 

 

3.2 BEER LICENSE RENEWALS  



 

Applications for the renewal of 3.2 beer licenses for the 

following were presented: 

 

John E. Murray and Ruth D. Murray dba Teddy's Cafe, 1648 Hwy 50 

Kubena, Inc., Shakey's Pizza Parlor, 827 North Avenue 

 

A letter from Chief of Police Karl Johnson was read in which he 

said there have been no complaints or violations at the above 

addresses, and he could see no reason why their applications for 

renewal could not be approved. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Youngerman and seconded by Councilman 

Naff that these applications for renewal be approved and the 

licenses issued when the State licenses have been received.  

Motion carried, with Councilman Paruch voting NAY. 

 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING ACCEPTANCE OF GRANT AGREEMENT FROM UNITED 

STATES RELATING TO WALKER FIELD DEVELOPMENT 

 

This Resolution supersedes the one passed at the June 2, 1971, 

City Council meeting. 

 

The following Resolution was presented and read: 

 

                          RESOLUTION 

 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE ACCEPTANCE OF A GRANT AGREEMENT FROM 

THE UNITED STATES RELATING TO THE DEVELOPMENT OF THE WALKER FIELD 

AIRPORT 

 

BE IT RESOLVED by the President and Council of the City of Grand 

Junction, Colorado: 

 

Section 1.  That the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, shall as 

Co-sponsor with the County of Mesa, Colorado, accept the Grant 

Agreement from the Federal Aviation Administration, dated 14 June 

1971 for the purpose of obtaining Federal Aid in the development 

of the Walker Field Airport, and that such Grant Agreement shall 

be as set forth herein below. 

 

Section 2.  That the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, does 

hereby ratify and adopt all statements, representations, 

warrantees, covenants, and agreements contained in the Project 

Application, which is incorporated by reference in the said Grant 

Agreement. 

 

Section 3.  That the President of the City Council is hereby 

authorized and directed to execute said Grant Agreement on behalf 

of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, and the City Clerk is 

hereby authorized and directed to impress thereon the Official 

Seal of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, and to attest said 

execution. 



 

Section 4.  That the Grant Agreement referred to hereinabove 

shall be as follows: 

 

ADOPTED this 16th day of June 1971, for the City of Grand 

Junction, Colorado. 

 

By s/ Stanley R. Anderson 

Title: President of the City Council 

 

 ATTEST: 

 

By s/ Neva B. Lockhart 

Title: City Clerk 

City of Grand Junction,Colo. 

  

                   CERTIFICATE OF CITY CLERK 

 

I, Neva B. Lockhart, the duly qualified and acting City Clerk of 

the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, do hereby certify that the 

foregoing Resolution was duly adopted at a (regular) meeting of 

the City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, held on 

the 16th day of June, 1971, and that said Resolution has been 

compared by me with the original thereof on file in my office and 

is a true copy of the whole of said original. 

 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and the Seal of 

the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, this 16th day of June, 

1971. 

 

By  s/ Neva B. Lockhart 

Title:  City Clerk 

 

It was moved by Councilman Youngerman and seconded by Councilman 

Kozisek that the Resolution be passed and adopted as read.  The 

roll was called with the following result: 

 

Those voting AYE: 

 

President of the Council           Stanley Anderson 

 

Councilmen                         Raymond Paruch 

                                   Harry Colescott 

                                   Lawrence Kozisek 

                                   Richard Youngerman 

                                   Silas Grantham 

 

Those voting NAY:                  Theodore Naff 

 

The majority of the Council having voted in favor of the motion, 

the President declared the motion carried and the Resolution duly 

passed and adopted. 

 



CONTRACT WITH SCHMIDT CONSTRUCTION COMPANY APPROVED 

 

The contract with Schmidt Construction Company for Stage 1 of the 

improvements at Walker Field was presented for approval. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Youngerman and seconded by Councilman 

Kozisek that the contract with Schmidt Construction Company be 

approved and the President of the Council be authorized to sign 

the contract.  Motion carried. 

 

CONTRACT WITH CORN CONSTRUCTION COMPANY APPROVED 

 

The contract with Corn Construction Company for Stage 2 of the 

 improvements at Walker Field was presented for approval. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Colescott and seconded by Councilman 

Paruch that the contract with Corn Construction Company be 

approved and the President of the Council be authorized to sign 

the contract.  Motion carried. 

 

DESIGNATION OF AIRPORT AUTHORITY AS CONTRACTING AGENT RELATIVE TO 

RUNWAY PROJECT - APPROVED 

 

A letter to Mr. J. N. McClelland, Acting Chief, Denver Airports 

District Office of the Federal Aviation Administration, 

designating the Airport Authority as the contracting agent 

relative to the runway project at Walker Field was presented for 

approval. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Youngerman and seconded by Councilman 

Kozisek for the approval of sending this letter and authorized 

the President of the Council to sign the letter.  Motion carried. 

 

COUNCILMAN PARUCH 

 

Councilman Paruch commented that in view of the rock concert dis-

cussion, the citizens, the City Administration, and all others 

concerned were going to have to look for an equitable solution to 

the problem. 

 

Councilman Youngerman suggested that when the committee if formed 

to study the sound level for Lincoln Park, some members of the 

rock group should be invited to work with the committee and help 

find a solution to the problem. 

 

PLAQUE FOR GRAND JUNCTION, MICHIGAN 

 

Councilman Youngerman said that while he was still the Mayor of 

the City of Grand Junction, Dale Hollingsworth handed him a 

letter from Grand Junction, Michigan, asking if the City of Grand 

Junction, Colorado had a plaque, card, or letter they could use 

for their centennial which starts on July 1 of this year.  

Councilman Youngerman said that he turned the letter to Mr. Gray. 



 After some study and search, Mr. Gray found there is such a 

place with some 200 people in the town, and it is the home of the 

blueberries.  City Manager Gray reported that Pheral Green, one 

of our City employees, did the wood work for the plaque.  The 

emblem is from the door of one of the Police cars. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

It was moved by Councilman Paruch and duly seconded that the 

meeting be adjourned. 

 

/s/ Neva B. Lockhart 

City Clerk 


